CADS-NCD BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Saturday, November 6th, 2010

 CADS-NCD BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Thursday, May 13th, 2015

[bookmark: _GoBack]Attendees: Bernie Simpson, Louis Poirier, Dave Farough, James Dicks, Clay Dawdy, Theresa Arsenault, Phil Cassidy, Tom Abernethy, Allan Braun, Lindsay Temple
Observers: Deb Blimkie, Mike Rochette, Bob Robertson
Regrets: Jeff Boucher, Chantal Fowler
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action 

	1. Welcome
	Bernie opens the meeting at 5:45 pm. 
	

	2. Draft Minutes
	Louis submitted the minutes from the March 5th, 2015 meeting in advance.
	Allan proposes that the January minutes be accepted as presented, Dave seconds the motion
Approved unanimously

	3. Financial Report
	Tom Abernethy presents financials (Income Statements and Balance Sheet).
Tom makes the point that the programs have under spent to date so given the message from the AGM that we were planning on spending down our surplus it is a good time to invest in required equipment.
$2800 donation from Canada Helps (unknown)
Tom discussed support for the NWSC participants, due to budget surpluses and the long serving nature of the participant members 
Tom discusses the potential increase of fees. He believes that we can maintain our fees but we can look at increasing incomes in the future. For example clawing back the taxes from the programs as a service fee.
Allan thought Tom is alone at representing CADS-NCD at the bingo for significant revenue. He is concerned that members are not doing their part financially to the central organization; CADS national will likely be increasing their fees. Tom states
Discussion surrounding auditor
	Tom proposes the finances be accepted as presented, seconded by Phil 



Approved unanimously
Tom proposes a subsidy of $750 to NWSC participants Seconded by Allan
Louis and Mike abstained
Approved unanimously

Tom proposes that BDO be appointed as auditor for this fiscal year. Clay seconds the motion. 
Approved unanimously

	Meal & Break
	Bernie moves to break for dinner
	

	4. Program reports
	The Ski Trip, Technical Committee Calabogie and Pakenham submitted reports ahead of the meeting. Cascades provided the year-end report last meeting.
Questions about cost of training, fully bared by CADS-NCD
50% of CASI or CASI level 1 cost born by CADS-NCD if supported by programs, volunteers can also apply for partial funding for higher levels.
Pakenham discussed new database to organize registration, creation of Paypal, control of security checks.
Will be shared once it has been vetted, likely after this season’s registration.
Pakenham has some extra expenses coming soon including a fund for a dedicated room in the lodge.
Ski Hawks are doing something similar.
Edelweiss team meeting recently, transition from Lindsay to Jeff and Julie. Report on banquet and new activities going forward. Raffle was very successful.
Ski Trip tentatively set for March 12th 2016
Calabogie schedule and budget are drafted; decision not to extend security checks beyond management team for this season.
Bus Trip – 81 registered
Three late registrants refused followed by discussion surrounding recommendations for next season. Phil and Tom suggested that the recommendations be turned into a policy manual for trips to formalize the process.
	The reports are accepted as presented

	5. Travel Experiences
	All 16 CADS-NCD funded festival participants have provided their testimonials to Louis and receipts to Tom, 24 total participants from NCD.
Jim provided a report of festival activities.
Kimberly, Silver Star, and Sun Peaks considered for next year.
	

	6. Committee Reports
	CPC – Money in and report is ready to go for next year
Application not open yet for next year, likely in the next month. Question about recruiting funding, Jim said that that is difficult to obtain, it’s mostly for expensive adaptive equipment.
Website – Report from Jim and overview of structure
	

	7. Fundraising
	Going very well, Calabogie aiming to have raffle tickets available for the ski show. Edelweiss is challenged to do the same.
	

	8. Festival Meetings Update
	Maureen CADS executive director is stepping down.
3 directors have stepped down and 3 have been acclaimed to replace them.
Bruce has stepped down and has moved to the technical committee. They are working hard on the new manual.
Calabogie applied for the Pre-course, Mont Ste. Anne was awarded the Eastern Pre-Course.
Discussion surrounding name change, many at NCD prefer adaptive terminology
	

	9. Awards
	Raymond Blimkie won administrator of the year
Jacob Emmanuel Doyle won skier of the year
Bernie Simpson won the Carl Hinzinger award 
	

	10. Schedule of Events requested from National
	Maureen has requested schedule for next year
	

	11. Swag
	Bernie still has vests and a few other items
Deanna organized jacket order last year; Bernie suggests that we get moving on this now. Belief is that Jeff said he would take this file.
	Louis will follow up with Jeff

	12. Items added to the Agenda
	None
	

	13. Round Table
	Phil suggests that someone some request clarification from CADS National on the security checks
Dan and Clay will be meeting with DND in August to discuss WSC
	

	14. Next Meeting
	The next meeting will be on July 15th, 2015
	

	15. Adjournment 
	Bernie proposes closure of the meeting
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